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OUR BADGE FLOWER – 

Eucalyptus curtisii or Plunket Mallee 

EMBLEM FOR IPSWICH 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

At our Meeting on 1st July Greg from Biosecurity 

Queensland updated us about the Fire Ant 

Programme.  We should always be vigilant and 

report any nests we find to Biosecurity 

Queensland on 13 25 23 - 

 

Greg showed us a short Video on what has 

happened in the U.S.A. where they are continuing 

to spread.

 

The Leaflets that were handed out are very 

informative.  If you are in any of the Fire Ant 

Biosecurity Zones, there is plenty of advice on 

how to care for Pot Plants and the removal of soil 

from those areas.  So, join the Ant Hunt -------

 

We then welcomed our Panel of Horticultural 

Experts, Craig Jurd, John Craigie, Chelsea Alan 

and Wendy Skelton.  Members could ask them all 

questions about gardening – pests, soils, and how 

to grow the best plants!  Many questions came 

from the Members and the Panel were kept busy 

giving us answers.   Many thanks to the Panel for 

giving us Good Advice.                        

Chelsea        Craig              John             Wendy                        

BIRTHDAY WISHES – Our Best Wishes to all our 

Members who had a Birthday in July. 

Delphiniums (Larkspurs) are the flowers for you, 

indicating strong bonds of love. 

 

GET WELL WISHES – To all our Members and 

Friends we wish you well if you are on the sick 

list.  Good to see Judy out of hospital and on the 

way to recovery after her fall.

                  



VALE GRAHAM LESLIE WRIGHT – 1939 - 2017 – 

We send Sincere Condolences to 

Faye and Family on their great 

loss.  Graham had a wonderful 

life with his Loving Family and 

we enjoyed his company on 

many Garden Club Events over the years. R.I.P. 

LIBRARY – Desleigh recommended the new Book 

on Environmental Weeds for Ipswich. 

 

Our Garden Club Expo is only three weeks away 

– hope you can join the Volunteering Team  - we 

need Volunteers to help for the following  -       

Setting up Friday Afternoon                                

Setting up Saturday Morning                             

Kitchen Helpers ( to sell Food only – no 

sandwiches to make)                                       

Cooking for Expo (small cakes, biscuits etc.)                                        

Clean up Saturday after the Event is finished                            

Gates open at 8.30am            Close at 3.00pm 

 

ORCHIDS FOR SALE – Paul Smith brought along 

some nice Orchids to be sold to Members.  David 

held an Auction and bidding was keen.  Money 

raised from selling these Orchids goes to helping 

Families in the Solomon Islands who are doing it 

tough.  Pauls visits these areas and lends a 

helping hand.   Members were pleased with their 

purchases of wonderful Orchids. 

 

PLANT STALL - We had our usual Plants from the 

Greenhouse for sale. 

UPDATE ON WHAT IS AVAILABLE FROM 

TREVALLAN LIFESTYLE CENTRE – Chelsea brought 

us up to date with what Plants are in flower now.

Some of the Plants Chelsea had for sale.

David and Faye attended the launch of the 

Queensland Gold Rose to commemorate the 50th 

Anniversary of the Queensland Council of Garden 

Clubs Inc.  Officially launched by His Excellency 

the Honourable Paul de Jersey AC on 18th July 

2017 at Government House Queensland. 

      



The Rose for QCGC launched at Government 

House.  Morning Tea was enjoyed by all in the 

Grounds of Government House. 

 

Vice Regal German Shepherd Dog “Gavel” was 

there to meet Visitors.  He is a Qld Police Dog in 

training and lives at Government House. 

 

PEACHESTER HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY –  David 

and Desleigh represented Glebe Garden Club at 

the 40th Birthday Function of this Society. 

The President, Trish Bradford, welcomed all the 

Garden Clubs present and then handed the floor 

over to the Guest Speaker – Neil Helpmann, an 

Ecological Engineer, who had previously worked 

in the Forestry Department for 40 years.  He 

spoke on his current work involving the 

vegetation regeneration at Lagoon Creek near 

Jondaryan and where the creek feeds into the 

Condamine River.  This work is attracting Wildlife 

back into the area, such as Tree Gilders, Koalas 

and various Birds.  Neil’s talk was excellent and 

brought back memories for David and Desleigh 

when they visited this area around the Acland 

Mine Site during their trip to Roma earlier this 

year.

The second Speaker was Sally Joyce, a “School 

Parent”, who spoke on the “Bush Tucker Trail” 

being created by the Students of the Peachester 

State School.  This was another excellent talk and 

the information is too long for this Newsletter.  

However, the School has planted hundreds of 

trees over recent years that relate to “Bush 

Tucker” and the attraction of Butterflies.  They 

also have their own Green-house where they 

hatch butterflies. 



“Bush Tucker Trail” continued – 

Guest Speaker Sally invited all present if they 

would like a Tour of the Trail at the School, which 

was across the road to the Hall.  David and 

Desleigh were among a large number that took 

up the offer, which turned out to be a most 

excellent walk.   

 

The work this School is doing in this Bush Trail 

Project, together with their own Vegetable 

Garden and Chooks is to be commended. 

 

If any Club Member is in the vicinity during 

School Days, the School will be proud to give 

you a Tour of the Bush Tucker Trail. 

After all the formalities, lunch was served then it 

was back home after what was a Memorable Day. 

 

As part of the QCGC 50th Year Commemoration, 

a Book is being put together comprising Articles 

and Pictures from QCGC Members.   

The Book is nearing completion and will be 

launched later this year at the QCGC Christmas 

Function in November. 

EVENTS IN AUGUST –  PARKS ALIVE                        

Roma Street Parkland – 5th and 6th August -    

Workshops, child activities, talks, walks, music 

and Food Trucks.  Fun for the whole Family. 

NATIVE PLANTS – QLD. NATIVE PLANTS SHOW     

Mt Cootha Auditorium – 15th and 16th August -  

Cost $3.00 – Children under 12 years free.  

Saturday 9am to 4pm – Sunday 9am to 3pm 

NORTH BRISBANE ORCHID SOCIETY INC.            

Mt Cootha Auditorium 26th and 27th August -        

Cost $4.00 – Children under 14 years free

 

 

REMEMBER VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED FOR OUR  

 EXPO TO HELP IN MAKING IT A GREAT DAY -----  

 


